
LEGAL/PUBLIC NOTICE 

CITY OF FARMINGTON HILLS 

Notice of Public Hearing and 30-day Comment Period 

Community Development Block Grant Program 

Annual Action Plan 2025-2026 

 

Notice is hereby given that a Public Hearing will be held on Monday April 14, 2025 at 7:30 p.m. EDT, in 

Council Chambers of City Hall, 31555 Eleven Mile Road, Farmington Hills, at which time and place the 

Farmington Hills City Council will conduct a Public Hearing to receive public comments pertaining to the 

development of the city’s PY2025 CDBG Annual Action Plan. Individuals may present their comments at 

the meeting, by email at temmanuel@fhgov.com , or by mail addressed to the City of Farmington Hills – 

Community Development Office, 31555 W. Eleven Mile, Farmington Hills, MI 48336. A 30-day comment 

period remains in effect until 4:30 p.m. April 15, 2025. Draft versions of the Annual Action Plan 2025-

2026 are available for review at the Community Development Office within City Hall at 31555 W. Eleven 

Mile, during regular business hours 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

The City of Farmington Hills expects to receive an estimated $365,398 from the U.S. Department of 

Housing and Urban Development for the 2025-2026 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 

Program Year. Any change in the funding amount will require an adjustment to the Housing Rehabilitation 

activity. In addition, an estimated $50,000 in program income from Housing Rehabilitation activities is 

included in the proposed use of funds. 

Proposed Use of CDBG Funds 

 Housing Rehabilitation   $312,898 

 Public Services      $42,500 

 CDBG Administration     $60,000 

 Total:     $415,398 

 

Anyone planning to attend the meeting who is non-English speaking and/or who has need of special 

assistance under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) is asked to contact the Community 

Development office (248) 871-2545 or temmanuel@fhgov.com at least two (2) business days prior to the 

meeting, wherein necessary arrangements/accommodations will be made. 

 

Charmaine Kettler-Schmult, Director of 

Planning and Community Development 

        Gary Mekjian, City Manager 

Publish: March 14, 2025 
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